
MINUTES 
 

FEBRUARY 14, 2013 
 

PUBLIC HEARING  
YOUNGSVILLE COMMUNITY HOUSE 

 
ANNEXATION PETITION 

5 PROPERTIES ON BLACK SWAN DRIVE 
EAST WOODS OF PATTERSON 

 
 

Mayor Samuel Hardwick called the Hearing to order at 7:01p.m.  In attendance were 
Commissioners Graham Stallings, Catherine Redd, Marvin Roberts, and Joseph Johnson.  
Commissioner Leelan Woodlief was not in attendance.  Also in attendance were Interim 
Town Administrator Bill Tatum, Town Clerk / Tax Collector Emily Hurd, Administrative 
Assistant Kathryn Tucker, Attorney Joseph Olivieri and Police Chief Daren Kirts.  The 
purpose was to hear comments from the public concerning the Annexation Petition for 5 
properties on Black Swan Drive in East Woods of Patterson.    
 
There were no comments from the public. 
 
The Hearing was closed at 7:01 p.m. 



MINUTES 
 

FEBRUARY 14, 2013 
 

PUBLIC HEARING  
YOUNGSVILLE COMMUNITY HOUSE 

 
ADDITION OF ORDINANCE 1.701 – MUNICIPAL HOLIDAYS 

 
 

Mayor Samuel Hardwick called the Hearing to order at 7:01p.m.  In attendance were 
Commissioners Graham Stallings, Catherine Redd, Marvin Roberts, and Joseph Johnson.  
Commissioner Leelan Woodlief was not in attendance.  Also in attendance were Interim 
Town Administrator Bill Tatum, Town Clerk / Tax Collector Emily Hurd, Administrative 
Assistant Kathryn Tucker, Attorney Joseph Olivieri and Police Chief Daren Kirts.  The 
purpose was to hear comments from the public concerning the addition of Ordinance 
1.701 – Municipal Holidays.    
 
There were no comments from the public. 
 
The Hearing was closed at 7:02 p.m. 



MINUTES 
 

FEBRUARY 14, 2013 
 

PUBLIC HEARING  
YOUNGSVILLE COMMUNITY HOUSE 

 
CHANGES TO NUISANCE ORDIANCE – 8.202 (i) 

 
 

Mayor Samuel Hardwick called the Hearing to order at 7:02p.m.  In attendance were 
Commissioners Graham Stallings, Catherine Redd, Marvin Roberts, and Joseph Johnson.  
Commissioner Leelan Woodlief was not in attendance.  Also in attendance were Interim 
Town Administrator Bill Tatum, Town Clerk / Tax Collector Emily Hurd, Administrative 
Assistant Kathryn Tucker, Attorney Joseph Olivieri and Police Chief Daren Kirts. The 
purpose was to hear comments from the public concerning changes to Ordinance 8.202 
(i) – Nuisance Ordinance. 
 
There were no comments from the public. 
 
The Hearing was closed at 7:02 p.m. 


